PARCOM Recommendation 83/1 on reduction programmes for discharges from existing refineries

(Source: PARCOM 5/12/1, paras 5.16-5.18)

5.16
The Commission took note of TWG’s recommendations concerning “programmes and measures” for existing refineries and agreed the following course of action:

(i)
that all Contracting Parties will review the discharges from existing refineries within their territory and identify those refineries where the discharges may cause environmental harm;

(ii)
that all Contracting Parties will draw up reduction programmes for the discharges from those refineries;

(iii)
that all Contracting Parties will report to the Commission, through the Secretariat, on the reduction programmes drawn up and the results achieved. The first such report will be to the Tenth Meeting of the Oil Pollution Working Group in 1986;

(iv)
that if any Contracting Party considers that no environmental problems are being caused by discharges from existing refineries, it will so report to the Commission, together with its reasons.

5.17
The Commission agreed that when Contracting Parties are drawing up their national reduction programmes, they should take into account pollution arising both from hydrocarbons and from other substances in refinery discharges. They should also pay particular attention to those refineries discharging over 100 tonnes of hydrocarbons per year, more than 30 grammes per tonne of crude oil refined, or with more than 20 mg/1 of oil in their effluents measured as a yearly average.

5.18
The Commission stated that, in assessing whether or not there was environmental harm arising from refinery discharges (paragraph 5.16 (i) above) the Contracting Parties were not expected to carry out extensive ecological monitoring studies at every site.

